## INSTITUTE PLANS TO SPONSOR PLAY

Belmont Ladies Also Discuss Advisability of Music in School, /437 (Examiner Correspondence.)

HAVELOCK, April 28 .- The Belmont Women's Institute April meeting was held in the township hall on Thursday afternoon last, and considering the house-cleaning season was well attended. The president, Mrs. Robert Anderson, occupied the chair.

After the opening ode, the members bowed their heads in silence for two minutes, a tribute to the memory of the late Mrs. J. A. Sexsmith, a beloved former member, and for many years president of

the branch.

A discussion was held regarding the advisability of having music in the school, and the matter was left over until more information could be obtained.

A paper on Nutrition sent out by the Department, was read by

the secretary.

The hall caretaker will be instructed to examine the trees around the hall, and if any are dead to remove them and replace with living ones. These are the Memorial trees planted a few years ago in memory of the men from Belmont who gave their lives in the Great War.

The members decided to sponsor a play which will be presented in May, and which will be advertised when the exact date is known.

The program consisted of readings by Mrs. Scott and Miss Tinney. A demonstration of rug making, using varn for one and rags for the other, both of which were applied to the canvas by the machine, using a patented device, proved of great interest to the members.

Music by Mrs. H. Scott and community singing were afterwards enjoyed, and a lunch served by the I hostesses for the day, brought the pleasant afternoon to a close. Hostesses were: Mesdames W. Smith, G. Seabrooke, H. Tinney and C. Binstead.